



01509 412385 office@humphreyperkins.org.uk www.humphreyperkins.org.uk

Deputy CEO Jenny Piper-Gale Executive Principal John Pye Associate Principal Della Bartram

Dear Parents and Carers,

This letter is to remind you that HP Fest will be taking place on Friday 4th July during the school day and that tickets can be bought for students on Beehive at £25 giving them access to the activities. The deadline to pay for this event is **Tuesday 1st July.** We already have over 500 tickets that have been purchased and we would love to see ALL of our year 7-10 students involved in the day.



As mentioned in the first letter, there will be a large variety of activities, stalls and companies attending to ensure that students have a great day. This includes fair rides, inflatables, zorbing, laser quest, an escape room, Feral Science, plus more. There will be a large stage along with a DJ, a Bhangra dance workshop and our school bands playing along with an opportunity for karaoke.

Festival style food will be available from food vans: we have a hot dog stall, a burger van selling burgers and chips amongst other food choices, a slush puppy stall, churros stall, an ice cream van and our own sweet stall. Most of the food stalls are cash only (however cards are accepted on some) with hot food prices ranging from £3-£8. Students are of course also allowed to bring in their own packed lunch (please remember we are a nut free school); our canteen will also be open selling a small selection of sandwiches.

We have a festival face paint stall which will cost £1 on the day for students should they wish for facepainting or glitter.

We have made the decision that, should your child be attending the festival, that **on that day only**, they are allowed to use their mobile phones to capture their happy memories. However, should students misuse this one-off privilege (for example, taking photos without consent) their phone will be confiscated until the end of the day. We would also like to make it abundantly clear that as a school, we are not responsible for any damaged/lost or broken phones.

As any other ordinary school day, students are expected to **wear lanyards** and bring their **bus passes** to school.

The event is a non-uniform day, however we must reiterate that, as with trips, or other non-uniform days, the non-uniform policy must be adhered to. This can be found on the <u>school website</u>.













Humphrey Perkins School Cotes Road, Barrow Upon Soar, Loughborough, Leicestershire, LE12 8JU

> 01509 412385 office@humphreyperkins.org.uk www.humphreyperkins.org.uk

Deputy CEO Jenny Piper-Gale Executive Principal John Pye Associate Principal Della Bartram

We hope that all students will attend this exciting event but understand it is not to everyone's taste. Those who do not wish to take part, will still be expected to attend school in uniform as normal and will be provided with work. We would encourage students to bring in a packed lunch for the day; however, our canteen will be open with a selection of sandwiches available.

It has been a busy year so far and we would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support.

Your child's attendance will of course be dependent on their behaviour at school. As I am sure you can understand we need to ensure that students are safe at the festival and poor behaviour in school may result in their name being removed from the list. The ultimate decision of attendance will lie with your child's Head of Year and Mrs Bartram.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Black or the school office on the emails below or call the school office:

terri.black@humphreyperkins.org.uk or office@humphreyperkins.org.uk

Yours sincerely

Terri Black SLT Team Leader









